 CUMBRIAN STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL FOR RELIGIOUS EDUCATION (SACRE)
MINUTES OF MEETING ON 5 JUNE 2023
TRAINING ROOM A AND B, CUMBRIA HOUSE AND ALSO VIA TEAMS
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	Baptist 
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	1. Welcome and introductions
Apologies for absence and substitutions – as above. The meeting was not quorate. This was a hybrid meeting. 
GB has now retired, a card was available for members to sign. JY has thanked him for all his help especially with negotiating LGR (Local Government Re-organisation).
Members introduced themselves. It was the first meeting for Cllr Elaine Lynch (Cumberland) and     Rachel Laverack LA Support Officer for Cumberland. JY is now the Professional Adviser for SACRE.

2. Minutes of previous meeting held on 1 March 2023 
Item 5, only one member of Committee D (councillor) needs to attend, to be quorate… To be discussed later. The meeting notes were agreed. 
The agenda items were re-arranged

3. The new Agreed Syllabus - JY
The working group have been updating this for the last year, it has now been passed to the design team. A few tweaks still need to be made and some updating of the Core Knowledge tables and SEND page will be done – JY to pass on copy of the revised SEND page to BR.
Members were asked if they had any further comments. SMc to send a copy to new members EL and CS.

The formatted version will be sent out asap and will be ready for the launch at the Conference on          26 June. Schools will be provided with a digital copy. 
4. RE/SACRE Conference - JY
JY has the final programme, see attachment, 89 delegates are booked on so far, including delegates from 7 secondaries. This year a session is being run by the Early Years Strategic Lead, who is designing an EY RE page to be put on the Early Years website. JY is going to allocate roles for SACRE members attending the conference. 
5. North West RE Hubs - JY
Information was distributed with the agenda. JY has been appointed as the new RE Hubs Regional Lead for the North West.
There has been a soft launch of the website, with the hard launch to take place next week, website link North West (re-hubs.uk)  JY is encouraging any faith reps that haven’t done so already, to get involved. JY is looking at our guide on RE Visits/Visitors.
6. Local and National Updates - JY
This was distributed with the agenda. JY asked if anyone had any feedback. WR thanked JY for all her work on producing this. The update will be used to inform the Newsletter. NASACRE run training for members new to SACRE, the next session is on 26 June 2023, but it can also be accessed online afterwards. SMc will send details to the new members.
7. SACRE Newsletter - RC
RC was unable to attend the meeting. JY asked members to submit anything for the Autumn Newsletter by 26 June. JY will get photos and write a piece about the RE/SACRE Conference. 
8. New SACRE Constitution - DH
DH and JY are in talks with Sarah Dodds from Legal Department. In order to be compliant, we need to update our existing constitution which was originally written in February 2016. DH and JY have been working on this over the last few weeks using the NASACRE guidance (both documents were sent out with the agenda). 
· Change wording to take into account the new authorities. In respect of the budget, Cumberland will be the host and Westmorland & Furness will pay a share, eg SMc will remain as Clerk to SACRE with W&F paying a percentage of her time. It will need to show the new branding – both logos. 
· Question asked, who needs to sign it off, Cumberland or both Councils?

· Committee A - amend faiths and beliefs.
· Voting arrangements – a discussion took place between members. It was agreed that in most cases the meeting would be quorate if only 1 member of committee D attended. Substitutes for Committee D to be given voting rights. If a particular school needed to be discussed, it would need someone from that council or the item to be held over.
Roles and Responsibilities

With JY now taking on the official role of Professional Adviser (although she already carried out the duties while being Chair) we need to appoint a new Chair and Vice Chair. DH shared with the group the duties of the Chair which are basically, to agree the agenda, Chair the meetings and represent Cumbrian SACRE. 
It was agreed that a Chair and Vice Chair should be appointed/elected at the beginning of the autumn meeting. In line with other SACREs this shouldn’t be for an unlimited time. 

It was suggested:

· We elect a Chair every 2 years with the expectation that the Vice-Chair will step up to be Chair after that time. The existing Chair once they have stepped down will become the Past Chair – who will be able to offer advice. 
· To have a maximum of 3, two-year terms before the Chair will step down.

· Write the above into our Constitution. 

· That in future a 30-minute online meeting is arranged between the Chair, VC, Clerk and LA Rep to discuss agenda and have a general catch up.

· JY also mentioned that NASACRE run online training about being an effective chair.
· Members who are interested, to send an expression of interest with a brief pen portrait so that there is no delay in electing a Chair. Members encouraged to approach members they think would be suitable. JY and DH available to answer any questions.

9. Update from SACRE members

KO’D – see separate sheet attached. 

BE – carrying on from KO’D update, BE mentioned that friends of his, who live in Hong Kong, had been arrested recently for remembering the anniversary of the Tiananmen Square massacre.
NH suggested that a future meeting have a focus on social justice. 
10. Arrangements for future meetings

A date was set for the autumn meeting – Monday 2 October 2023, usual timings of 1.30-3.30pm. SMc to look for a venue in Penrith.
Suggested that the spring meeting be held in a school – JY to contact Cockermouth School.
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